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Distance education committee
Meeting MINUTES

Present:
Elissa Caruth (Chair), Krista Mendelsohn, Ken Sherwood, Evangeline Wilkes
Absent:
Bret Black, Hank Bouma, Diane Eberhardy, Ishita Edwards, Kevin Hughes, Bola King-Rushing, Chris Mainzer,
Guests:  
Joel Diaz, Marc Prado
	Meeting Date:  2/7/13
	Approval of Minutes from:  12/6/12
	Recorded By: Krista Mendelsohn

	AN = Action Needed
	AT = Action Taken
	D = Discussion
	I = Information Only


DISCUSSION/DECISIONS

	I.
	Welcome & Announcements
	I, AT
	E. Caruth called the meeting to order at 2:38 p.m. There were not enough members present to form a quorum. Changes to agenda: Action Item 4a was tabled until March 7; Action Item 4b was moved to Discussion Item 5a.


	II.
	Review of the Minutes
	I, AT
	Corrections to the Dec. 6, 2012 Minutes: None.
E. Caruth called for a motion to accept the minutes as presented. C. Mainzer moved to accept, B. King-Rushing seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

	III.
	Action Items Follow-Up from Dec. 6
	I
	

	IIIa.
	Revised & Approved Appendices
	I
	CNIT R144, PHIL R102, PHIL R106, PHIL R107, POLS R101

	IIIb.
	Appendices Not Revised
	I
	CNIT R101, CNIT R120, CNIT R121

	IV.
	Action Items
	
	

	IVa.
	DL Appendices to Approve
	I
	No appendices approved due to lack of quorum. Tabled until March 7 meeting.

	V.
	Discussion Items
	
	

	Va.
	Faculty Distance Education Training Form
	I, D, AT
	The committee read and discussed Jerry Lulejian’s form. The committee had questions for Jerry: Which methods of instruction is he intending to employ for Accessibility? What best practices will he use for Accessibility issues? What does Bola’s training include re. best practices for Accessibility? Elissa will bring these questions back to Jerry for his response before the committee takes action on his form at the next meeting.
Marc shared Bola’s opinion that Jerry is well-trained and ready to go for distance education.

Best Practices – Elissa will bring up this topic to Bola, and possibly make it a Hi-T faculty training topic.

	Vb.
	Online Drop Policy Statement
	I, D
	Elissa explained that we have been asked to create a statement that faculty can use in their syllabi for online courses. She gave an example of her first assignment to students in online courses, which requires their participation in order to not be dropped at the end of the first week.
Joel Diaz drafted a statement and handed it out using info he gained from the CCC Confer meeting on Maintaining a Quality Distance Education Program in Dec. 2012. Joel addressed the importance of “regular effective contact” from Title 5, and shared our current OC Catalog drop policy notice.

Elissa will piece together the language Joel has proposed, what she uses from her own syllabi, and what Evangeline Wilkes uses in her syllabi, and then bring this statement back to the DEC. Elissa’s goal is to have a statement done and approved by the DEC by the end of the semester so that faculty can use it starting in Fall 2013. Joel is interested in adding such a statement to the Admissions & Records website. Such a statement would not be required for a faculty to add to their syllabi, but the Curriculum Committee has requested such a statement and faculty are eager to use an approved statement from the DEC.
Evangeline suggested creating a syllabus template for online courses, especially for new faculty. Elissa suggested she make it a Hi-T topic.

Ken agrees it is important to have a beginning activity to show that a student is active in a course.

Marc and Bola would like the drop policy statement to go on the D2L training agenda so they can share it with faculty as they are trained.

Elissa will email a draft statement to the DEC before the next meeting for review.

	Vc.
	New DL Appendix Approval Process
	I
	Krista gave an update on the ability for Governet to create a DL appendix approval process as a separate process from curriculum approval. Bola can give updates as he receives them from Governet.

	Vd.
	Regular Effective Contact
	I, D
	Marc brought and read Bola’s notes in his absence to the DEC. EVP Erika Endrijonas wants the DEC to come up with a formal definition of Regular Effective Contact to be provided to instructors to make instructors accountable. WASC will hold us accountable, and the Dept. of Ed may hold us accountable in the future.

If we do this wrong, a course could be changed to a correspondence course and we would have to return money to the state.
This is part of mid-term accreditation report that Erika is working on for October 2013. Elissa will make this a goal to be written by the end of the semester. She will use language from Title 5 and course outlines.

Ken shared that Erika may be concerned that some online courses are not currently achieving regular effective contact.

	Ve.
	D2L Student Orientations at the Start of the Semester
	I, D
	Elissa and Marc have created a dummy class that orientation leaders can use for consistency in D2L student orientations. Mati Sanchez, who has led orientations in the past, has asked that the DEC take them over. Elissa could see that happening, and would like to see more orientations offered during the first two weeks of the semester, and then a standing orientation every two weeks or so during the semester. Faculty can count the hours as flex time.
Turnout at the beginning of the semester was good, with 5 to 10 students in the orientations.

Evangeline asked if we could create and offer the orientations in video format also for students who cannot come to campus. Elissa has begun this project, but it is on hold for now.

To help students, we need to see more consistency in online D2L classes among the online instructors. Ken suggested that we should be regularly reviewing online classes and providing feedback to instructors. Elissa said that is review process goes back to the instructor evaluation process. We can provide online pedagogical training for our faculty, possibly through Hi-Ts.
Those present agreed to the DEC taking over the student orientations. Ken suggested the DEC could put together a statement for faculty to share with their students to promote the student orientations. Evangeline added that student orientations help students from dropping due to lack of understanding of how the D2L system works.

	Vf.
	Minutes taker after Krista goes on leave
	I, D
	Ken will speak with Erika about which Admin Asst could take this over.

	Vg.
	Hi-T Schedule for Spring 2013
	I, D
	March 28 – syllabus design in your online classroom: Evangeline Wilkes
April 2 – tentative: DEC policies/myth-busting: Bola King-Rushing & Ishita Edwards
The trainings take place in the Faculty Resource Center in the LLRC at 12 pm – 1pm on Thursdays. Marc suggested approaching faculty who have not led a Hi-T yet but have info to share. Elissa added that the Hi-T day and time may not be the best, so let’s think of other days and times during which more faculty could participate. Additionally, the trainings can be video recorded and made accessible to all faculty online.

	VI.
	Other Items/Open Discussion
	I, D
	Marc shared that Bola wanted to correct an earlier misstatement. Current practice is that faculty cannot have more than 60% of their work load with online courses.
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